
 
 
 

 
 

March 31, 2023 
 
 
 
The Honorable Kay Granger    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  
Chairwoman      Ranking Member 
Appropriations Committee    Appropriations Committee 
U.S. House of Representatives   U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 
I am requesting $3,731,000 in Community Project Funding for the Nickerson Gardens Air 
Conditioner Project in fiscal year 2024.  
 
The entity to receive funding for this project is the Housing Authority of the City of Los Angeles, 
located at 2600 Wilshire Blvd., Los Angeles, CA 90808. The funding would be used to install air 
conditioners for each unit at the Nickerson Gardens public housing development, which serves 
low-income residents. This project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because air conditioning 
would provide much needed relief for the residents during the hot summer months in Los Angeles.  
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 
U.S.C. 5305(a)(2) and 5305(a)(4). 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 

       
 
      Maxine Waters 
      Member of Congress 
 
  

RANKING MEMBER 


